
 

 

 

 
18 May 2023 
 
 
The Hon. Melissa Horne MP 
Minister for Local Government 
Via email: Melissa.Horne@parliament.vic.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Minister 
 
Borough of Queenscliffe – Extraordinary Vacancy  
 
I am writing under the provisions of section 258 of the Local Government Act 2020 to notify 
you that Cr Fleur Hewitt wrote to me on 18 May 2023 under the provisions of section 
35(1)(c) resigning from her position as a Councillor. 
 
Cr Hewitt has put her heart and soul into the role and has represented her community with 
care and passion during her two and half years serving as a Councillor in the Borough of 
Queenscliffe.  She will be missed in the chamber.  
 
I have sent a copy of this notice to Ms Dana Fleming at the VEC. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Martin Gill 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
 
cc. Ms Dana Fleming VEC 
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